
 
 
 
* Excursion Updates: 
 

Notes are currently out for the Kindergarten “Teddy Bears Picnic” excursion, the movie day for all grades K-5 and 
pool party day for Year 6. An order form will be distributed to all students K-5 this week offering a lunch special 
for movie day. 
 

* Library News 
 
It's the time of the year when we need to check under beds and in cupboards for the books that haven't made it 
back to the library as yet. There are many students who say that they can't find their library book. However, after 
a good search they usually appear.   
 
We ask that all books are returned to the library by the end of this week in readiness for the annual library 
stocktake. 
 
A reminder that the orders for the final Book club of the year are due back by this Friday 27th November. 
 
* Christmas Appeal 
 
Our annual Christmas appeal to assist local charities help families in need commences on both campuses from 
tomorrow. We are asking for donations of grocery items and these may be left at either office. This item may be 
edible or an everyday household essential such as soap, shampoo or toothpaste, but please no out of date products 
or perishable items. You may choose to donate small gift items such as coloured pencils, matchbox cars, hair ties etc 
but there is no need for these to be wrapped as they will become a part of the hampers. 
 
The appeal will close Friday 11th December, when hampers will be assembled from all of the donated items using 
COVID-safe practices.  
 
* Kindergarten 2021 
 
The last of our Kinder Kritters sessions, for littlies joining us for “big school” next year, is scheduled for tomorrow 
from 9.30 am to 2.30pm. 
 
If you have a little one ready to start Kinder next year, and haven't already done so, please collect an enrolment 
pack and enrol ASAP. If you have neighbours, relatives or friends who you know have a pre-schooler ready for 
Kinder, please let them know that the enrolments should be finalised as soon as possible. Please note that you are 
only guaranteed enrolment at Grafton Public School if you reside within our catchment “zone”. Out of zone 
applications are taken but we cannot confirm enrolment until late in the year, 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Infants - New Fence in 2021 
 
Early next year secure high fencing will be installed around the Infants Campus in Mary Street. This has 
been an issue for a number of years that our P&C and staff have worked hard to achieve. There will be 
more information to parents and students as this project progresses. As safety is our number one 
concern, we are looking forward to a more secure playground for our K-2 students who are still learning 
basic road safety in these early years.  
  
Mary Street Crossing 
 
We have once again applied for a School Crossing Supervisor on the Mary Street Children's Crossing 
between the two campuses. This is a heavily used area in the mornings and afternoons and unfortunately 
not all drivers are following the correct road rules. Students K-6 are taught Road Safety and K-2 
students cross this road with their class weekly when they visit the Primary campus and attend library 
lessons. However, even with the class lessons and explicit lessons crossing the road, parents still need to 
be assisting their child in grades K-2 across this road in the afternoons if parking across the road from 
the school. Alternatively, parents can collect students in the 1 minute kiss and drop parking in Mary 
Street or students can cross the road with a School Crossing Supervisor in Oliver Street if parents wish 
to park opposite the Infants playground in Oliver St. Next week Mr Avery and I will meet with the Road 
Safety Education Officer to look at other road safety options. We will also continue to submit regular 
requests for Mary Street to be staffed with a School Crossing Supervisor. Please be particularly aware of 
students and families when driving around the school zones. 
  
Inclusive 
 
Grafton Public School is a school that welcomes students from a number of diversities and communities. 
This cross section of diversity provides for a rich and welcoming environment within our school. As a 
community we encourage our members to fully support our model of inclusion and welcoming. Our school 
uses Positive Behaviour for Learning as the focus of our school STAR values. One these key concepts is 
that of tolerating differences. By this we mean that as a school community we accept and welcome that 
Diversity is an integral part of our lives in Australian society and we honour this acceptance by treating all 
members of our community in respectful, inclusive and equitable ways.  These are values we strongly role 
model as part of our school and hope that as part of our school community families respect and support 
these rights afforded to all .  Should you find that you encounter a diversity represented in our school 
that you do not understand please do not hesitate to contact a member of the school executive to discuss 
your questions. We welcome the opportunity to create a space for improving our school community to one 
which excels at inclusion, dignity, equity, and respect. 
  
Help! My Kid is a Gamer! 
 
The ABC has a series on ABC iView called 'Help! My Kid is a Gamer'. In the second series, experts discuss 
how children can lead a healthy gaming life. The series also covers topics including online safety and 
etiquette; the influence of gaming YouTubers; what it’s like to have a career in eSports and more. Each 
episode is only 14 mins long and would be an interesting watch with your child in Grade 5 or 6 so you could 
then discuss the content after viewing the show. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kind regards, 
Michelle McDonagh 
Principal 

From The Principal 
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As we move into the final stages of the year we are preparing for our virtual Presentation Day which is on Thursday, 
10th December, at the Saraton Theatre. There are several scholarships on offer for Year 6 2021 students, including 
the Marie White Scholarship and the Riverside Church Scholarship. Scholarships offer current Year 5 students 
$150 towards their Year 6 education expenses such as stationery, textbooks, school uniform and clothing, tuition 
and/or excursions.  
 
Scholarship Criteria: All current Year 5 students may apply for these scholarships. These are all-rounder 
scholarships available to students who have a proven record of consistent academic achievement and positive school 
participation.  Evidence of participation in the wider school community should be provided along with evidence of 
academic achievement. Specific achievement in co-curricula areas will also be recognised. The application is to be no 
more than a total of two pages which addresses: Personal Attributes; School and Community Citizenship; Academic 
Achievement; Other Information; and a personal handwritten answer to: Why I deserve a scholarship. 
 
Scholarship Process: The scholarships are assessed following the review of the application and supportive material 
and an interview. Students are expected to maintain their interest, work effectively and behave appropriately in 
order to maintain the scholarship. If the student transgresses this expectation, the scholarship panel will meet to 
review the suitability of the student maintaining the scholarship. 
 
Applications should be addressed to Miss McDonagh and close on Tuesday 1st December, with interviews on 
Thursday 3rd December.   
 

Scholarships on Offer 

 

 
 
 
Over the next couple of days, students will bring home a booklet of tickets to sell for $1 each in the P & C Christmas 
Raffle.  When a ticket is sold, the buyer can choose which prize they would like to be in the running for: G, P or S.  
Once the major prizes are drawn, the tickets are combined for drawing the numerous runner-up prizes. 
 
Which pack would you like to win……… 
 
G - Gadgets (Adult and child fit bit)      
 
 
 
 
 
P - Pool and Beach Pack - a variety of pool and beach equipment to keep all the family entertained this summer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
S - School Ready Pack - vouchers to local business to get everything you need for the 2021 school year. Vouchers 
from Lowes, Athletes Foot, Target and Red Hot Hair.  
 
The Christmas Raffle will be drawn on Friday 11th of December.  
 
 
Please note: Unfortunately there was an error on the raffle tickets. The “S” prize  
is definitely a School Ready Pack but has been printed as a Sporting Pack  on the  
tickets by mistake 
 
 

P & C Christmas Raffle 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

The Tunes for Trish event in our school playground last weekend was a lovely evening of 
entertainment and raised close to $4200 for the Winters family. Thankyou to all of those who 
came along and the organisers would like to extend a huge thankyou to sponsors for their 
support. 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Community Notices 

Movie Day 
Lunch Order 
special from 
the canteen. 


